	Academics Leadership Team Meeting Minutes

	Date: May 7, 2013  Time: 11:00 –   p.m. Place: Cooper
	Facilitator: Rebecca Sims   Recorder: Charles James

	Present: Sandy C., Karen M., Charles J.,  Rebecca S., Paul T., Debbie H., Marty B., Jenny J.,   Vicki W., Greg F., Tammy L., Bonnie N., Diana M., Dave H., Ben W., Greg F., Dave H., Angie 

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	ALT Minutes
	Minutes from the April 23, 2013 and April 30, 2013 meetings. 
	 Minutes approved.

	End-of-Semester Pot Luck
	 Some Discussion.
	Food Consumed

	Graduation: Becky Harp Stephens
	Becky stated that nothing major has changed from last year in the agenda of the program. Graduation starts at 5:00pm. Students were told to come at 3:30. Becky suggested about 4:00 for faculty. Becky said that “we” have been promised that traffic and parking would be better this year. 

 Awards are at 2:30. Order to go on stage and to podium will be on the script. Programs will be recognized in alphabetical order. Order of speaker at podium: Marty, Vicki, Diana, Paul, Tammy, Ruth, Karen, and Mike. Sarah Galvin will be standing for Diana.
Students will have card that they hand to reader with the Division name and the Asst. Deans name on it that will facilitate getting the new speaker to the podium. Info also in the program. Scripts will be at podium.

	AD’s asked to communicate the 4:00 time to faculty.
Faculty going to honors/awards ceremony should be there by 2:00 pm.

Becky will send out the information Wed. (tomorrow).

	Follow up from ALT Initiatives2012-13: Dave
	Online retention/success/Best Practices: Ben: Working on better communication with students using “Connect” messaging; also trying Blackboard Student Support Call Center and Ben’s Office will also be contacting some students.
Approve 3 high wage/high demand Programs: Informatics approved as a focus area, Energy Program first class is this Fall. Paul mentioned an Energy Conf. in Lexington next weekend that System Office are attending and also the program folks will try to be there. Integrated Engineering Tech. Program should be up and running in January according to Paul. BCTC’s first “Learn on Demand” offering. Good connection with Toyota and use Leestown and a (Georgetown facility to be built). Talking about moving personal through Associate Degree so they can move up to other higher positions.Gov. is behind BCTC having a Georgetown campus and Judge Exec. of Scott Co. as well. According to Dave, building design is already done and land donated. Mapping, Mike mentioned a pending demand for training of land surveyors and licensing because of new legislation requiring degree and we are one of two institutions that offer required courses in the state.  Includes GIS and surveying courses. New Bio Tech Certificate was mentioned in Tammy’s division. 
QEP Strategies Implementation: Sandy stated that all of the planned workshops were held and progress has been made.
Adopt a Middle School Program: Piloted at Leestown Middle School with some success. A morning and two after school offerings. Dave stated that morning sessions had many of the best students in the school, tutoring, much of it in math,  went well, enrichment component in afternoon was a bit more chaotic and went from money management to how to tie a tie, to setting a table. Dave said we suggested Academics possibly taking on morning sessions, tutoring continue, and possibly establish a college approach to the program. Dave said possibly Student Development take on enrichment afternoon programming. Principal really interested in continuation of program.
Individual Student College Success Plans: Part of Advising. First Year Experience was mentioned by Ben. No further discussion on this initiative.

Police Training Initiative: Newtown- Vicki said they were in development of an AAS program for Fayette Co. Police. Will need five Gen. Ed. Classes in the curriculum and Vicki and Mike Littrell are working on this program. Dave stated that the two have done a phenomenal job on this. Great partnership and College is being recognized at a Police Awards dinner. There is a Police Academy Curriculum articulation and EKU articulation with possibly an EKU faculty housed on Newtown Campus next year. Program could help with concerns for safety on that campus as well.

Expanding Opportunities: Greg Feeney reported: Construction, OST, IECE, and this year Bio-Tech. with next year Nursing and Allied Health combination offerings for C&A and CPR. Greg stated that recruitment continues to be a challenge. Challenge will be the grant process this next round according to Dave and we will take the best parts forward for this.
Implement FYE 1st Year Experience: Need to get FYE class as a requirement by System. We can’t require it without it. Cathy Crowe was praised for accomplishments. 

Implement New Scheduling Model: Questionable start, revisions were made, Spring went better than Fall. Will continue and Dave asked for feedback from group on evolving the process. 
Implement Online Student Evaluations: Ben said we will be moving from CSS to Enterprise free Blackboard product.

Improve Adjunct/coordinator recognition /support: no discussion.  

Improve New Advising Model: Ben stated there has been good work with Student Advising Committee progress. Some concerns but still evolving. Mixed consensus on how well it is working by various Asst. Deans. PeopleSoft glitches etc. A bit cumbersome at times. System has bought new “Starfish” advising software but not piloted as of yet. Lots of overhead in maintaining lists in PeopleSoft and assigning students. Debbie Holt stated technical advising may need to be re-thought. Ben will be meeting with Jasmine. The Point needs updating; Advisor Track should be accurate and up to date. Possibly do an E-Community suggested but it has some drawbacks as well but is doable.
Improve Program Advisory Committees: Sandy said they were meeting regularly and representative of 
Increase faculty includes community professionals, alumnus with good dialogs. Minutes should be posted on S-Drive.

Increase Faculty Staff Diversity: Dave stated not hiring makes this difficult. Keith Allen moved into Faculty, Nursing Faculty, Erica Bradford was hired in Spring. It was suggested that College Leadership must be increased in this. Greg mentioned Univ. of Wisconsin model. Latino Outreach group mentioned as positive leadership.
Promote Hybrid Courses: Dave said he is not sure we will keep this one. Support promotion of Hybrid courses in some disciplines. Promote where workable. Debbie’s faculty would like to do more but exam scheduling is challenging, Ben suggested looking at populations for this. Many possible formats for teaching and time format. Diana stated that they have been least effective /successful in composition courses.  D. Holt mentioned their flipped courses. Need to take step by step. Our online High Tech. / High Touch courses that we teach should have to be taken first by our students, Also, best faculty for format must be chosen. Sandy stated that good communication skills of faculty are essential in teaching hybrid classes. 

	Discussion/Update


	Follow Up from Last Meeting
	None

	

	Essential Agenda Additions:
	 None
	

	Promotion Committee- Ruth
	Dave stated that he needed to put the Promotion Committee on the ALT Calendar list for first of April. Asst Deans should look at who is being nominated and discussed, and send forth a couple of names from their division.  We should help inform Dr. Julian and have some influence on who serves. Sandy said she had checked and Faculty Rules say nominations come through Faculty Council. Suggested that once we had the discussion, AD’s should send their names through Laura Williams or whoever is in that leadership position. One year appointment. And is renewable. Can serve up to three years. Names should be vetted in ALT before sending to Laura. At this point, each Division Chair discussed who was being sent forward from their group and discussion/feedback ensued. Sandy reminded that faculty had to be Associate or Professor level with ¼ of the Committee membership being at the Professor level. Ad should send names to Laura and she will compile a list and send it to Dr. Julian.
	

	Rolling Online Classes: Ruth Sims
	 Ruth asked about policy when we roll over classes and there are two classes where one is full and the other has not enough to make? (ex. 1 class is full and other has 7) Ben said there is a policy for low enrolled classes on the website. Ben will send everyone the web link. Usually at class cancellation meeting, the AD’s have made cases where necessary to allow class to remain. Discussion moved to how faculty might be paid either by the class or per head (i.e. number of students). Also discussion on handling of online versus face to face classes and why, if any, should there be a difference. Possibly needs to be a division decision but we should discuss as well. Discussion continued on whether part-time of full-time with overload take on the class that it should not a question if it is part of a full-time faculty’s load, some equity issue in full pay versus per head policies noted. Sandy said the usual discussion has been how necessary the class is. Low enrollment programs are also a factor to be considered and a factor in the decision and a different discussion. Other available options are also factors. Should be flexibility. It was stated that the thought is if the College asks that the class be taught, policy is that it is at full pay. Some concern was expressed for better consistency of handling this issue. May need closer examination case by case with discussion. Developmental classes can further complicate the issue. Cost was discussed and if the college is breaking even letting a class make, it possibly should not be an issue. Dave stated that after you reach the 12th person enrolled, per head and full-time pay is same. Dialog will be helpful in making decisions because the factors between courses and programs have differing needs/requirements and possibly ways of addressing.
	

	Follow Up on New PPE for Staff: Dave Hellmich
	 Talked about at APT. Those of you available to meet with Deb Jayne in one of our computer labs and work through this process. (Ex. Some uniformity of percentages, DOM’s mentioned, and that we are all “taking same approach with this”. Instructional specialist and other groups we have should get similar discussion. There was interest by group in having this group discussion with HR and Dave suggested that he would see if he could set it up for next Thursday, May 16th or Friday, May 17th. Dave will confirm time and notify us. Not mandatory but if not there talk to others who were. Our discussion would start with DOM’s but other groupings we have as well. Dave said he would try for 9:00 on May 17th. 
	 

	Idea Festival Scholarship Information: Dave
	Dave sent this out and people seemed to like the idea that the person who received the Carolyn Beam Award will be asked if they are interested. If no then to Kevin Dunn and then Cindy Tucker.  Palisa is taking care of the student scholarships part of this maybe Phi Theta Kappa members. 
	

	Admission Policies: Ben Worth
	Ben stated that he had a good meeting with Melissa Terry in Admissions talking about better serving the non-traditional students. As a College we have made the decision to provide conditional admissions for student who does not have all of their material together, only for new freshmen. Not extended to other student populations. A non-credentialed student is one not working on a degree and does not have a requirement. Deadline does still apply. They do have to meet the prerequisites for the course but not the other admission requirements that are in place. Visiting Students are what we are really talking about. We are an outlier in this area. Student readiness had been an old issue discussed at one time. Ben said he would like us to explore providing conditional admission to certain student populations such as visiting students and maybe other populations like some transfers and re-admits which Jefferson does for a period of a month for students to get in needed materials.  We give new freshmen a semester. There seems to be a lot of flexibility in how we can do this. Next step may go beyond our SDEM and ALT Workgroups and Ben suggested that possibly some of the Summer Deans could meet with Admissions and explore this partnership. Possibly do more with communication to the students from Admissions. Some help with letters that go out. Possibly a later admissions deadline for this special population. Ben said other Colleges are doing this with deadlines between regular and this population.  Next Step: Ben will try to get a group of Summer folks together and also talk with Shelby in Admissions. Mike Franklin and Debbie Holt and Ben will meet next week.  
Quick reminder that for Summer I late registration, Mon. and Tu., are dates, and Tu., self-service is no longer active we will no longer use quick enroll.  Ben will send out email  to all advisors coordinators and AD Distribution List, with that  info and a link to direct students to. 

First Year Experience- Great program and faculty will be doing this throughout the Summer and will be paid with an overload contract. Some 12 month employees will talk to AD’s and could be paid if it is above their PPE. Money coming from Student Development.

R2T4- Will happen at the end of the semester so financial Aid will send a list to AD’s to contact faculty who have not recorded last day of attendance for students who did not complete the course, probably Tuesday of next week. Work with faculty to reduce the number of these and directions for faculty on how to do this. 

Testing Center Plan- Ben will be meeting Thursday to talk about a setting up a Testing Center- Proctored exams and using his staff for oversight. Possibly Compass Testing and Literacy exams, by pass exams etc. – Ben will meet with Debbie and Robin Davis to start discussion. Goal to merge some of this by Fall. Ben asked Deans that if they had special testing needs that might fit in with this to let him know.  This is for students not outside paid testing. Possibly talk to Pam Hatcher about using some existing personnel as well.   Mike Franklin will also send info to Ben about some other testing that might be able to be covered by this Center.    
Evaluation of Instruction- Continue pilot into Summer using Enterprise. Data analysis instrument is not adequate so faculty at BCTC can put this tool together if paid for this work. Dave said this should be doable if it provides a reliable platform. Do not want a Faculty Council problem with this because they will need to weigh in on this.  Investigate this Summer and Kathleen; Fac. Performance Review Chair will also be here this Summer to look at the plan. Enterprise is a new Blackboard feature and not KCTCS driven. 

Some additional discussion continued on issues with student accessing evaluations forms this Summer.


	

	Ongoing Calendar Item(s) Dave
Additional Comments:
	This Friday Asst. Deans, for the entire Division will submit schedules to the Registrar. Coordinators are not submitting anything. Excel spreadsheet in the format that Dave sent out earlier. Should be no room conflicts with this process with this grid. All said they were ok with this.

Faculty Voice: From discussion at Joseph-Beth- Dave is going to meet with Val Zeps as a follow-up to our discussion. 
LET Updates:
Adult Ed Services- July first we will be adding Scott Co. to our service area which had been being done by their school system.

Budget Update: Almost as bad as 4 years ago. Operating budget next year we will be less very and  possibly get no non-recurring dollars. Operating budget may be around $600,000 the lowest since 2008-09 and could have personnel ramifications. 

Angie confirmed that Gerry Adair will be Humanities Representative for Promotion and Tenure Committee. 
Vicki asked that Faculty be sent Graduation Information that has not yet gone out. 

Sandy – ALT/HR Update: Thanked Marty and Vicki. Recommendations- We can personalize the letter for faculty and staff separately. Vicki’s version 2, Jayne talked to James Hogan and was assured that he can make a website that would be for employment of full-time faculty that the HR Office can populate. Not a separate website for Part-time Faculty and they will be told to check the KCTCS one. We have approved the Faculty Request Form, and it would be sent out a week ahead of time when we have positions again. Recommendation that new faculty hires should be announced by  March 1st to insure time to get a good candidate pool. Recommended that replacement positions should be guaranteed for specific time frames (3, 5, 7yr ). Recommendation that BCTC should not begin new programs and initiatives if it cannot support the current ones in terms of Human Resources. Sandy will send these out. 
Diana Martin: 3 full-time English faculty will be retiring next year.
Adjourned: 1:25 p.m.

	

	 Next meeting(s)
	 ALT : August 14,  2013
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